

## Newsletter Texian Times

www.therepublicoftexas1836.org

December 2024 - (Recap)

## **Hello Fellow Texians!**

Thank you to everyone that joined us at the December 14th townhall & Congressional session in Grapevine! We were delighted to see familiar faces from long ago that decided to join us again & it was exciting to meet new people that are now fellow "Texians"!

Our townhall began with Jim DeLong of "Changing Your City", who spoke to us about using the power of peace within us to help change the atmosphere of, not only our surrounding communities, but within our "families" and the republic of Texas. He shared how God created us to be the salt that "preserves the world" and how being the light will eradicate darkness. Jim led the attendees in a 1 minute peace-focused prayer and explained how the power of praying outloud can bring about positive change wherever needed. We sure needed this after the year we have had and we hope this brings major blessings for all Texians and the republic of Texas in 2025! For more info about Jim, his "ministry" and vision, go to: https://changingyourcity.org/

Rod & Suzanne Parker were sworn in as our Chaplains for the republic of Texas and discussed their vision for upcoming zoom prayer meetings for Texians that wish to get involved as intercessors to pray on behalf of the republic of Texas! Please reach out to them if you feel compelled to do so! Let them know you are a Texian and would like to join their prayer team! https://rodparkerministries.org/about-us

Susan Miller, Chief Justice of Nacadoches County, gave a presentation on the republic of Texas, explaining the common law vs commerce side of our Constitution, which was something everyone needed to hear! It is always interesting for Texians, as well as new guests, to learn more details about the republic of Texas and the importance and strength of our documents we have in place! More will be discussed each month, so stay tuned!

Congress voted to be in Mexia, Texas (pronounced Ma-hay-ya) for our first session in the New Year! We will be heading to the "Farm House"! The Farm House is southern-style & family friendly, serving steaks, seafood, catfish, burgers, salads & more! Please join us & bring a friend to start the new year off right!!

Next Meeting: Saturday, January 11th; Farmhouse: 1401 E. Milam St., Mexia 76667 Doors open @ 9:45 am! Townhall begins @ 10am. Congress @ 1pm.

NOTE: Please keep checking for new info on our website for upcoming meetings or townhalls! Check your spam folder in your email if you're not receiving your monthly email via Constant Contact! January Newsletter will be posted by Jan 1st with itinerary on the website also.

CONTACT US: www.therepublicoftexas1836.org rt@therepublicoftexas1836.com